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Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of an Extraordinary Council meeting held on 7 February 2019 at 6.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft,  M. Erwin, S. Glover, I. Nellins, R. Smith and M. Whittle (Mayor).
Also Present: Six members of the public

Clerks:
Town Clerk & Projects Officer
1.EC

APOLOGIES
Apologies have been received and accepted from Councillors Mrs. J. Beckett, T. Beckett and D. Edmunds
2.EC

DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests declared.

3.EC

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The Clerk said correspondence has been received from Andy Williams, representative for the marina development and Eddie West, Principal Planner at Shropshire Council, stating that the developers are prepared to put the recreational ground alongside the marina development.  Shropshire Council want to explore this option as they have concerns relating to the access on Longford Turning for the housing development.

If the Town Council decide, at this time, to continue with the Neighbourhood Plan we could be in conflict with Shropshire Council if their preferred site for the recreational ground is the marina

Councillor Aldcroft said the report and information received needs to be fully understood.  The additional information regarding the offer from the developers was only received Monday; until more information is available and Shropshire Council have decided their preferred site for the relocation of the recreational ground a decision should not be made regarding the Neighbourhood Plan.

The Chair said the Marina Development cannot be included in the Neighbourhood Plan as it is an excluded site.

Councillor Nellins said we need to fully digest the findings and balance what the town needs and the best way to achieve it.

Councillor Aldcroft said there is no time restriction on restarting the Neighbourhood Plan and no financial pressure as the 10% difference in CIL Neighbourhood Fund will go into the Market Drayton CIL Local Fund to be spent on infrastructure in the Town.
Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To defer a decision on the Neighbourhood Plan until Shropshire Council provide information on their preferred site allocation for the recreational ground.
4.EC

LOCAL PLAN REVIEW
The Clerk said a majority of the Councillors are aware of the proposals in the Local Plan Review as they attended the Shropshire Council consultation event in January.  
The Clerk said Council could support the review with the caveat that it is dependent on the Town Council continuing with the Neighbourhood Plan.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To support Shropshire Council’s Local Plan Review.

To reserve the right to proceed with the Market Drayton Neighbourood Plan at a later date.
The meeting concluded 6.49 pm.
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